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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes

November 20, 2016
Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic Opening lead by Brother Polemarch Washington at 6:00 PM.
Polemarch’s Greeting-Brother Polemarch welcomed the brothers to the November Meeting of the RAC.
Visiting Brothers- None

Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall presented. The Oct. 2016 minutes were distributed and brothers were reminded that they can be found on the “Brothers Only” section of the website. We received a card from Brother Newsome and his Silhouette in regards to the passing of his sister in law. A letter was also received from Word of God Christian Academy, asking for a donation to sponsor a child and to purchase and erect a new building costing $350,000.   Motion was made and properly seconded to approve the minutes as is. Motion passed.
Brother Hyman reported on the recovery of our former Beau Dominick Downing, who sustained serious injuries in an auto accident. Brother Marshall circulated a get-well card for the brothers to sign and mail to Dominick.
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Johnny Taylor presented for information only. 
Old Business
· CRWLC- Elizabeth City State University, November 10-12, 2016. Brother Polemarch spoke on this successful event.
· Hurricane Matthew Water Drive- Donated water was delivered to the Lumberton Alumni Chapter to aid in the Disaster Relief efforts.
Kappa League- Brother Newkirk updated the body on the progress of the Kappa League. The Alpha Class now consists of 11 young men. He also spoke on the Beautillion informational session.
New Business

· MEP/TACK Update
· Founders Day: Saturday, January 21st at the AKA house in Durham. This is a Black-Tie event and the cost is $35.00 to be collected at the December meeting.
· Triangle J5 Celebrations- RAC will be at the Kappa Center, Durham will hold their celebration at Champ’s.
· MEP Province Council- April 6th-9th, in Winston-Salem, NC. We will have a suite for all three nights. 
· Bugg Elementary Read-along Program- Brother Polemarch is once again asking 8 brothers to show up and read to the students.
· December Meeting- has been moved to Saturday, December 17, at 9:30AM. There will be a Reclamation Breakfast preceding the meeting. 

· Poinsettia Delivery & Senior Kappa Visitation

· Beautillion Program- Mock Trial and Dress for Success.
· St Jude Sunday of Hope- Sunday, November 27th at Watts Chapel Baptist Church. Bros. Deion Williams and Wright will present and explain this initiative.
· Thanksgiving Adopt-a-Family- We adopted 10 families and will be delivering 10 turkeys and sides to them.
· Salvation Army Holiday Stockings and Christmas Adopt-a-Family.
· African American Museum- Bros. Brown and Cooper gave the body an update.
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Delta Gamma- Brother Hyman reported DG attended CWRLC and are certified. They are working to come off Cease and Desist.
b. Gamma Omicron- Brother Polemarch praised GO for their work on campus.
c. Kappa Xi- A lunch with RAC is scheduled in December. 
Senior Kappas- Brother Hooker explained the plan to visit Senior Brothers while doing the Poinsettia Delivery.

Guide Right/Kappa League- Brother Newkirk reported that they have 15 young men for their Alpha Class. They are presently in their College and Career Phase. Brother Newkirk thanked the committee for their work and commitment. Brother Polemarch mentioned that Kappa League is fully funded for the fraternal year.
Adopt-A-Highway- Brother Aladin reported on the first cleanup.
Awards- Brother Marshall updated the body on the submission of Province Awards. 

Christmas Stockings- Brother Sampson spoke on this charitable collection.
Entertainment- Brother Polemarch reported that two events are planned. The first is on January 13th in conjunction with the Knightdale/Wake Forest Delta Alumni Chapter at the Red Bowl Asian Bistro. The second event will be in conjunction with the TACK, April 28th, 29th. (AKA Regionals). 
NPHC- Brother Gilliard mentioned the Gus Witherspoon Awards Nominations have been extended to January 1st. The Awards will be held on the 26th of February at NCSU.  Christmas Holiday Party will be held at Zaxby’s in Knightdale on December 6th. 
Landscaping- Brother Eric Williams explained the new Landscaping Committee schedule.
Kappa Man of the Year- Brother Hyman spoke in Brother Gardner’s absence.  Chairman Brother Gardner recused himself, due to being nominated for the award. Brother Hyman will assume his position. Brothers Gardner, Newkirk and Deion Williams were nominated. Motion was made to accept the slate as presented. Motion was properly seconded. Motion carried. Brother Brown questioned the nominating process. Extensive discussion was had in regards. Brothers spoke on behalf of each candidate. Voting will take place at the next Chapter Meeting.
KCTF Report-  Brother Byrd mentioned that this year’s Beautillion/Kappas Scholars Program will be Saturday April 2nd. Keynote Speaker TBD. Brother Wright reported that the Trust will donate eight turkeys to needy families. Community Service will be held at the Raleigh Helping Hands Mission on Christmas Eve. Brother Wright also acknowledged Brother Hyman as the new Luau Chairman. 
SMI CHRONICLES- Brother Wiley acknowledged Brothers who celebrated November Birthdays. Brother Martin for Ten Years in the Bond. Brother Newkirk on Chrome Project Manager/Community Leadership. Brother Polemarch Washington’s GCK was featured in the December issue of Essence Magazine. Brothers were wished a Happy Thanksgiving.
For the Good of Kappa 

Brothers Brown and Rufus Williams will celebrate Twenty Years in the Bond.

Brother Greene mentioned the serious situation at schools regarding long term suspensions.
Brother Griffin celebrated 30 Years in the Bond.

Brother Hazel thanked the Brothers for their concern after his surgery.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00

